MINUTES - School of Education, Curriculum Committee 

9:30 am to 10:30am, April 13, 2011

Education Building, Dean’s Conference Room 
Revised and Approved 4/27/2011
PRESENT:  SOE Curriculum Committee Members: Drs. Nancy Aumann, William Buxton, Janet Duncan, Lin Lin (Chair), Kevin Mack 
Agenda:   
To continue reviewing proposals for changing the MST program, submitted by Dr. Beth Klein, CECE Graduate Curriculum Committee Chair, and Dr. Andrea Lachance, CECE Department Chair
Meeting called to order by Lin Lin 
Dr. Lin reminded everyone of the responses from the LIT and FSA departments to the MST program proposals put forward by C/ECE and the responses from CECE to address the concerns shared in responses from LIT and FSA departments. CECE agreed to cross-list EDU617 with FSA (510) and was willing to collaborate with LIT and FSA in offering this course and scheduling other courses relating to LIT and FSA departments. 

As a committee, we decided to review each Form 2 proposal about existing courses one by one.  Today, we took the whole meeting to review the EDU 510 proposal. 

We believe integrating the Teacher Work Sample, infusing foundations of education theories into analysis of classroom practices, and increasing field placement hours are merits in this proposal to bring research and theories into practice in classrooms and connect theory with practice.  

We have the following concerns and recommendations about EDU 510:  
· A FORM 1 should be submitted instead of a FORM 2.  Our rationale is when the course title changes by dropping “technology” and “research”, and adding “school changes”, and when course content changes significantly by adding “historical, philosophical, political and sociological structures of school”,  “teacher work sample”, “using assessment data” and “field placement” components, the course description is significantly different from the existing EDU510.  The availability of instructors who could teach this course will be significantly changed.  A FORM 1 should be in place for the proposed changes to show up in a new course.  

· Reviewing the course description in the syllabus and course assignments, we conclude that the EDU510’s content overlaps significantly with the Foundation of Education content in FSA670, which will be deleted from the newly proposed MST program. 

· Since the added 25 hours field placement experience will take place in the first summer session, we are concerned that students will not get much out of their field experiences.  We all know that as public schools enter the last month before summer, substantial teaching and learning time for children will be greatly reduced. Observations, field-based assessment data collection, and other related assignments would be affected.   
· The proposed new EDU510 is going to be taught within five weeks in the first summer session. At the same time, students will be taking, including EDU510, 7 credits in total and complete 25 hours of field experiences.  Reading the course syllabi of these 7 credits, we are concerned about the workload and the effectiveness of teaching and learning under the workload. 
· As an introductory course in the MST program for students who have not gained much teaching experiences yet, EDU 510 claims that students will start using assessment data to create a small scale Teacher Work Sample.  We are concerned that students who have not taken method courses (literacy, math, social studies, and their integrated assessment content) and have not learned much about assessment might not get much out of this course and its attached field placement regarding assessment. We would like to have assessment and small-scale Teacher Work Sample more clearly defined in the syllabus or proposal.  
We will continue to review this course proposal, other FORM 2 proposals and the MST program proposal at our next meeting. 
Dr. Kevin Mack asked if the Education Leadership Program should go through the SOE Curriculum Committee for a change of scheduling of credits in two of their internship options.  The committee recommended that such credit allocations have been previously approved and are administrative in nature and do not have to go through SOE Curriculum Committee.  They should go directly for Dean’s approval. 
Respectfully submitted by Lin Lin 

